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The period since my last report to council has proved somewhat frustrating to both me and the Panel.  Members and officers had given a great deal of thought to develop a manageable and productive work agenda.  We had been selective about items we wished to see at the scheduled meetings and identified those items we felt required a more in depth scrutiny.  Officers had put in considerable effort in setting up workshops and producing the supporting information.
Much of that effort has now been frustrated by delays from outside this authority’s control.  Delays in the release of information by partners and/or Central Government have meant that workshops have been rescheduled and agenda items deferred.  In some cases there is added uncertainty as to how this work will be progressed in the future because officers who were working closely with the Panel are leaving or changing roles within the authority.
There are concerns also regarding the way the Forward Plan is working. There have been instances of the Executive taking a decision earlier than advertised in the Forward Plan causing confusion to both the O&S Panels and the public. There have also been occasions when O&S Panels (this one included) have declined the opportunity to see an item that has been scheduled to come to them in the plan. This again causes confusion to the public and possible frustration to the Executive. I understand that there are constitutional factors that dictate how the Forward Plan works but I think it would be helpful if some of these problems could be looked at and if possible a solution found.
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